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TBA Bulletin 14 

Week gone by November 3-9, 2020 

US welcomes it’s 46th Democrat President in Joe Biden, Mr. Trump’s Trade Tariffs are likely 

to see a change.  

FINTECH- WhatsApp joins the online payment bandwagon as it introduces its very own 

WhatsApp payment services and NCPI caps payment transactions to 30% creating greater 

hurdle for Google. FOOD AND BEVERAGE- Amazon-Future retail war heats up as Future 

Retail approaches DELHI HC for relief. BFSI- Major week in the sector has Supreme Court 

allows plea seeking probe on allegedly India biggest financial fraud whereas SEBI issues 

circular for streamlining the requirements of scheme of arrangement by listed entities. DATA 

PRIVACY- Online grocery service provider Big Basket gets hit with data security breach risking 

personal data of more than 2 crore users.

FINTECH 

NATIONAL 

WhatsApp starts UPI payment service in 
India 

• WhatsApp, which counts India as its 
biggest market with more than 400 
million users, had been running a peer-
to-peer payments service with limited 
users for over two years, awaiting 
regulatory approvals. WhatsApp said it 
had partnered with five Indian banks, 
ICICI Bank, HDFC Bank, Axis Bank, the 
State Bank of India, and Jio Payments 
Bank, for the service. 

• WhatsApp will initially begin scaling up 
the service with a maximum of 20 
million users, the National Payments 
Corporation of India (NPCI). 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y4adu4n4 

India caps payments transactions as 
Google and Walmart face growth 
hurdles 

• National Payments Corporation of India 
(NPCI), the body that operates the 
popular UPI payments infrastructure, 
said that it will enforce a cap to ensure 
that no single payments app processes 
more than 30% of UPI transactions in a 
month. 

• Google and Walmart are severely 
impacted as their respective apps 

already process more than 35% of UPI 
transactions each.   

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yyp3zkz3 

DATA AND CONTENT PRIVACY 

NATIONAL 

Potential data breach at BigBasket as 
details of 2 crore users leaked on dark 
web  

• The alleged breach occurred on 14 
October, according to a US based 
cybersecurity firm. It was validated and 
shared with the management of 
Bengaluru-headquartered Bigbasket 
on 1 November. Bigbasket has filed a 
case with the Cyber Crime Cell in 
Bengaluru.  

• Bengaluru-based Bigbasket said it is 
evaluating the extent of the breach and 
authenticity of the claim with 
cybersecurity experts as well as finding 
ways to contain it.  

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y6clj5g9 

Amazon to build its second data centre 
region in India 

• Amazon will invest approximately $2.8 
Billion in Telangana to set up a new 
AWS Cloud region in Hyderabad by 
mid-2022. Amazon stated the new 

https://tinyurl.com/y4adu4n4
https://tinyurl.com/yyp3zkz3
https://tinyurl.com/y6clj5g9
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AWS Asia Pacific (Hyderabad) Region 
will enable even more developers, 
startups, and enterprises as well as 
government, education, and non-profit 
organizations to run their applications 
and serve end users from data centers 
located in India.  

• The investment illustrates the 
opportunities Amazon, which has 
poured more than $6.5 billion into its 
India operations to date, sees in the 
world’s second largest internet market.  

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y6bx2qbx 

BFSI 

NATIONAL 

SEBI allows unlisted Infrastructure 

Investment Trusts to raise funds 

through rights issue of their units 

• As per the Guidelines: minimum 
allotment to any investor will be Rs 1 
crore. Issuer will have to disclose 
objects of the issue, related-
party transactions, and valuation, 
financial details, review of credit rating 
and grievance redressal mechanism in 
the letter of offer. Issuance will be 
subject to obtaining in-principle 
approval of the stock exchanges for 
listing of units proposed to be issued  

• None of the respective promoters or 

partners or directors of the sponsor or 

manager or trustee of the InvIT is a 

fugitive economic offender and should 

not have been barred from the 

securities market 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y2zrthj8 

SEBI issues circular for streamlining the 

requirements of scheme of arrangement 

by listed entities 

• This New framework is applicable to all 
schemes filed with the stock exchanges 
after 17 November, 2020  

• Under the norms, listed entities 

desirous of undertaking a scheme of 

arrangement has to file the draft 

scheme with stock exchange for 

obtaining no-objection letter, before 

filing of such scheme with any court or 

tribunal. 

• Further, stock exchanges need to 

forward their objection or no-objection 

letter to SEBI, which can also review 

the scheme. 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yy6wwzm9 

SEBI enhances overseas investment 

limits by mutual funds 

• per fund house limit has been 

increased from 300 million USD to 600 

million USD with overall sector limit 

capped at 7 Billion USD. 

• per fund house in Exchange Traded 

Fund has been increased from 50 

million USD to 200 million USD with 

overall sector limit capped at 1 billion 

USD 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yy6wwzm9 

FOOD AND BEVERAGE 

NATIONAL 

Future retail approaches Delhi HC, 
seeks relief against Amazon 

• Future Retail has approached the Delhi 
HC to seek a relief against the SIAC 
stay order on Rs24,713 crore-deal with 
Reliance. 

• Future Group contends that Amazon is 
misusing the interim order passed by 
the EA. In the filing, FRL argued that it 
has been advised that "an Emergency 
Arbitrator has no legal status" under 
Part I of the Indian Arbitration and 
Conciliation Act 1996 and therefore, the 
proceedings are "void and Coram non 
judice".  

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yypclvm8 

Indian railways to appoint CTOs to track 
new and upcoming technology to use it 
for data analysis 

https://tinyurl.com/y6bx2qbx
https://tinyurl.com/y2zrthj8
https://tinyurl.com/yy6wwzm9
https://tinyurl.com/yy6wwzm9
https://tinyurl.com/yypclvm8
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• Railway Board has decided to appoint 
a Chief Technology Officer (CTO) in 
every zone of Indian Railways. The 
CTO will be responsible for keeping a 
track of all the emerging technologies in 
AI and analytics. Also, the Chairman of 
the Railway Board, V K Yadav has said 
that the CTO will be working on using 
the same in the rail system.  

• The national transporter has 
collaborated with the Indian School of 
Business in Hyderabad and will be 
analysing the data that is generated by 
Indian Railways.  

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y34a8ut4 

INTERNATIONAL 

China halts Ant Group’s IPO, throwing 
Ma Empire into turmoil 

• Ant Group is the largest fintech 
company in China and was enroute to 
becoming the biggest IPO in history. 
Alipay has over 1B users, which is 3X 
the number of PayPal users and 3X the 
US population. Ant was on track to 
raise over $34B in its IPO, which would 
make it the largest ever. The IPO was 
suspended due to ambiguous 
regulatory concerns. 

• The Shanghai stock exchange also 
hinted that the company might not meet 
its listing requirements after changes in 
the financial and tech regulatory 
environment. Jack Ma and co. are 
currently reviewing the regulations to 
take further steps.  

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yyhug7e3 

TECHNOLOGY 

NATIONAL 

PUBG Mobile plots return to India with 

Microsoft deal 

• The South Korean firm has engaged 

with global cloud service providers in 

recent weeks to store Indian users’ data 

within the country to allay New Delhi’s 

concerns about user data residency 

and security, one of the sources said. 

PUBG Corporation has privately 

informed some high-profile streamers 

in the country that it expects to resume 

the service in India before the end of 

this year, the other source said. Both 

the sources requested anonymity as 

they are not authorized to speak to the 

press. 

• The company could make an 

announcement about its future plans 

for India as soon as this week. It also 

plans to run a marketing campaign in 

the country during the festival of Diwali 

next week. 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/y4bkndwh 

Supreme Court order Airtel, Vodafone 

India to disclose details of special tariff 

offers to TRAI 

• In a significant direction, the Supreme 

Court ordered telecom companies to 

disclose to regulator TRAI the details of 

special tariffs and offers made to 

consumers. Allowing an interim 

application of Telecom Regulatory 

Authority of India (TRAI), a bench of 

Chief Justice S A Bobde and Justices A 

S Bopanna and V Ramasubramanian 

said that seeking adherence to the 

regulatory principles like “transparency” 

and “non-discrimination” by the telecom 

firms was not “either illegal or 

unjustified.” “In the light of the historical 

background, what is now sought by 

TRAI to ensure adherence to the 

regulatory principles of transparency, 

non-discrimination and non-predation, 

cannot be said, at least prima facie to 

be either illegal or wholly unjustified. 

• TRAI had made it mandatory for the 

telecom operators to disclose 

information on all such plans. Airtel and 

Vodafone had however opposed the 

decision and sought relief from the 

Telecom Disputes Settlement and 

Appellate Tribunal (TDSAT) on the 

grounds that these offers were not tariff 

plans and, thus, did not need 

disclosures. Reliance Jio Infocomm Ltd 

https://tinyurl.com/y34a8ut4
https://tinyurl.com/yyhug7e3
https://tinyurl.com/y4bkndwh
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and state-owned mobile operators 

have complied with the TRAI order. 

Link: https://tinyurl.com/yxm5uywu 

 

 

 

The weekly roundup is only for information purposes. Nothing contained herein is, purports to 

be, or is intended as legal advice and you should seek legal advice before you act on any 

information or view expressed herein.  

Endeavoured to accurately reflect the subject matter of this alert, without any representation 

or warranty, express or implied, in any manner whatsoever in connection with the contents of 

this. This isn’t an attempt to solicit business in any manner. 
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